

Agenda

KPI General Meeting (GM)

June 18th, 2026 @ 6:15 PM

Kingsville Arena Complex - 1741 Jasperson Dr, Kingsville, ON N9Y 2E4

REQUESTED TO BE PRESENT: Helen Dean, Rob Dalley, Patrick Cleminson, Rahul Gupta, Daniel Anzovino

Rahul is absent from today's meeting.

Stu Hyodo joined us for the meeting.

President Helen Dean or designate to call meeting to order

Motion to approve last KPI meeting

Rob approved and seconded by Dan.

BUSINESS ARISING

Pricing out banners.

Rahul was going to look into these but is not here to discuss his findings.

INDIVIDUAL DIRECTORS' REPORTS

President

Helen has received draft drawings that went to Tender for the new courts from the town. The Tenders will close at the end of June. Jules and Helen have continued to attend meetings and receive the information/updates. The extra/provisional items will be discussed- KPI has money to spend for the "extra items" such as the shed, shade options etc. A practice wall had been discussed but for now working on the basics of the courts- have to work within the budget. Helen and Jules have attended the meetings and are happy with the current drawings and input being given. Gates will be at every opening for each

court and a smaller alleyway will allow for proper court specifications.

Peralta – engineer for the drawings has included all the requirements for the pickleball courts to drain properly- raised to stop the water pooling on the courts.

July 13 – Tender award at Council meeting.

August 3 is the estimated construction start date. (This is an estimate at this point, may need further refinement).

Arena, school gym and playing in Cottam are being looked at as possible alternatives for the play- the Town is looking into this.

Wind screens – it would be the Town's decision for the screens to come down in the winter or to leave them up. The other thing on the plans would be for a sun shelter down the middle between the courts. Would have “sails” down the middle to block the sun which could be dropped down when not in use. This is being looked into.

We are letting the members know that we will be cutting off registration. An update on the website and a notification has been added when new members are registering.

Jen M. - forwarded an email that she received - a person was looking for any extra paddles to donate to the school for school use. Will think about sending out an email out to members or just to ask around if there are members with extra ones.

Vice President – Rob

There were 3 successful clinics with all levels covered for these clinics.

On July 18th there is a chance that a tournament will take place. Just waiting on the Town to confirm that we can use that date.

Van free clinics on Thursday between 4 – 5:30pm and has been doing it for the past few weeks.

We do have enough members for the leagues but you can still contact Rob to join a league as some are full.

Rob was then talking about leagues for next year discussion. Is maybe looking at 4 days for leagues in the evenings. Evenings should also be able to start at 8pm with the lights to be installed. Will be discussed next year with the new courts.

Rob is not seeing the public not really using the courts and doing Saturday afternoon and Sunday afternoon next year. Will be discussing with the Town in potentially using these public Town times to run leagues.

Convenors again have been doing a great job this year.

Treasurer – Dan

We have \$65,778.86 currently in our bank account and we still have in Pickleball Canada that is yet to be deposited. Included in this are our two GIC's that will Mature on Aug 18th.

Our \$3,000 to the Town cleared for use of the courts cleared.

Once the GIC's are matured, we would like to not reinvest them so we can use them for extra court costs that are not included in the Town costs.

Director at Large

Rahul was not here.

Secretary

Teens and younger children joining KPI will be deferred for next year. As of now members will need to be over 18.

NEW BUSINESS

Date of next meeting

Thurs July 23rd @6:15